Minutes from FOTP Committee meeting 25th July 2017
Attendees : 
Nick Hagon

Debra Jenkinson 

Sukhbeer Dryden

Clare Holmes

Donna Smith

Apologies : 
Jean Elmer

Great turn out for the first Friends of Tilgate Park public meeting.  Which was followed by a members only tour around the Nature Centre.

Debra chaired the meeting - welcoming all, and thanking for attending.

Gave an update about what the friends group had been up to since the committee was elected.  Opening bank account, creating website, designing membership cards.

Asked if there was anyone in attendance who might like to join the committee or the friends group as its a big job for a currently small group.

Donna gave a brief overview of the website - showing the key features, events page, photos from the news pages, online membership sign up and contact details and also introduced the forum - encouraging people to ask questions, start discussions, upload photos they have taken around the park.

Nick gave a speech about the importance of the Friends group for the future of the park, called out for more members for the group and the committee.

announced that we will be setting up some seasonal walks, gardening workshops and more volunteer days for the audience to get involved in. 

Questions / suggestions from the floor :

Requested that the font colour was changed on the membership page of the website - this has been actioned

Suggested that we look for a ‘Friends group’ that may be able to help and share ideas.

Concern for car parks - request if CCTV could be installed - was mentioned that this was a question for the council and should be taken up by the member of public with them.

Then followed a discussion about the recent Swan attacks in the park.  Several residents had been told be CBC to attend the friends meeting to discuss this matter.  They expressed their frustrations at not being able to contact anyone when the attack happened.  When they called the council they were passed around various departments who could not help.  That official signs were not put up quick enough following the attack as another soon happened. 

Debra explained that the Friends group were unaware of the situation, and only read it themselves in the local press.  But the FOTP exists to be a voice and with more members - the louder our voice will become.

Cllr Mullins takes to the floor : suggesting that education is the key - that he does not think a park wide ‘dogs on leads’ rule should be imposed.

He said the Council are currently looking for solutions,  and would work with the Friends group and create a leaflet for distribution around the park and a poster campaign that would detail out of hours contact numbers to report any worrying activity in the park.

But reiterated that the more support the Friends group gets from the community the more eyes would be working together around the park.

Dates for the diary :
Next FOTP public meeting :
Tuesday 9th November @ 7pm

Sunday 6th August
Art in the Park 11am - 4pm

Wednesday 9th August
Work day in the Heather Garden 10am - 1.30pm

Saturday 19th & Sunday 20th August
Quilt & Craft Show

Sunday 3rd September
Ganesh Festival

Sunday 10th September
Dragon Boat race - possible FOTP info stall

Saturday 7th October
Stargazing evening - walled garden

Work Days in conjunction with Tilgate Forum :
Wednesday 9th August 

Wednesday 13th September

Wednesday 11th October

Wednesday 8th November

Wednesday 13th December
